

TIMOTHY CHRISTIAN SCHOOL

www.timothychristianschool.ca

<u>Tuition and PITCH Forms Going Home This Week</u>

This week, tuition and PITCH forms will be going home by email for the 2016-2017 school year.

LAST OPEN HOUSE OF THE SCHOOL YEAR THIS COMING MONDAY, June 13 from 9am—12pm

This coming Monday we will host our last TCS open house of the school year. If you know of any families who are still considering TCS please forward this newsletter to them and invite them to the open house next Monday.

Please note if you know of anyone who would like a school tour after the open house have them contact Robin at the TCS front office and we are very happy to meet with any prospective families any time in June or the first week in July for a tour or meeting.

Encourage potential families to register early (June) rather than later (August) to avoid the chance of being placed on a wait list in August. We will do our very best to accommodate an August family but it can be very challenging if we have full classes and yet not enough for a second or third class. It is just much easier to make a change or adjustment in June rather than August.

Certain Gift Cards Still in Stock in VIP Box

There are a few gift cards left to buy to finish off the VIP program.

Canadian Tire Shell Mark's Work Warehouse Ultramar Petro Canada West 49 Pioneer Winners

Financial Administrator Position at TCS TCS is presently advertising for a part time financial administrator beginning in July 2016. This position includes all aspects of finances at TCS including working with the finance committee, budgeting, processing payments and payroll at TCS and managing the tuition process.



Resumes can be given to Rod Berg (tcsgen@timothychristianschool.ca) until June 11 with selected candidates interviewed the week of June 13.

JUNE

8—Yearbook Orders DUE

10—Chapel & Pizza Day

13—TCS Open House (9am-12pm) & Hotdog Day

15-Gr. 1 to Tiffin Centre

16—Gr. 7 to Medieval Times

17—Pizza Day

20—Hotdog Day

21—Gr. 5&6 to Science Centre

24—Chapel & Gr. 8 Graduation

27-29—Grade 8 Grad Trip

27—SK Graduation

29—Chapel & Last Day of School (dismiss at 2pm)

30—Last day TCS office is open

AUGUST 15 ~ School office re-opens

SEPTEMBER 6 ~ First day of 2016-17 school year



Promoting our New Website

We are thrilled about the new TCS website and where the Lord is going to bring us now that we are a fresh light in the online community within Barrie. With this new site reflecting of our vision statement regarding, "vibrant & dynamic learning environment" we are now in the position to promote TCS and it's so easy to do.

If you're interested, you can link the following address to your Facebook page and it will show up on all your friends feeds - this is a simple way to reach a large amount of people in a short amount of time.

www.timothychristianschool.ca

When we work together, we can build on the legacy of being a great school in this community!

One Way—His Way ~ Proverbs 3:5-6



From the TCS Board of Directors...

Thank you again to all who attended the Spring Society Meeting. We were able to hear exciting updates of learning at TCS, approve the Budget for next school year, unveil our brand new TCS website, and have good dialogue about steps to take moving forward with the FAST system. We ask that you visit the link to FAST on our new TCS website or follow the link emailed to you from the office to please fill out your FAST application/survey. In the email we sent, there are instructions as well as a guide directly from FAST to help make the process as efficient as possible. Thank you for walking this road together.

Friday Chapel by JK Class

Join us this Friday at 9:00am as the Jr Kindergarten class leads us in chapel.

Lost and Found on Display

Lost items will be on display in the hallway all week. If you are missing items, please check here!

2016 Fun Pass

Going home today is the Ontario Fun Pass. There are a number of coupons to different activities and parks in Ontario that you may want to use over the summer months!

Master Track and Field Day

Congratulations to all the students who participated in the NTD Master Track and Field Day. You represented TCS well! TCS dominated the track and came home with first place ribbons in all the relays. Well Done!!

Congratulations to Owen Kenney who broke the existing record in the 50m dash which was 7.88 seconds and is now 7.73 seconds.

A great run was also performed by Aiden Kenney who broke the 100m dash record of 14.09 seconds. He ran it in 13.51 seconds. Well done gentlemen!!

A big thank you to all the parents and grandparents who came out and cheered on all the participants. We appreciate your support!

A special thank you to Mr. Stackhouse and Mrs. Van Zyl who took around the Grade 3 and 4 girls and boys to their events.

PLEASE RETURN YOUR T-SHIRT TO MRS. GOODNOUGH AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. Thanks!

Yearbook Orders—DUE THIS WEDNESDAY

Yearbook forms are on the TCS website under "Resources." Forms and payment are due by Wednesday, June 8.

Annual Spring Drive Reminder

The Annual Drive has been ongoing since September 2015 and will draw to completion in August 2016 with the goal to raise \$125,000. It has been a successful drive to this point and in order to finish strong, we pray you will consider joining us in this effort.

From the Library

As we begin our last month of school we encourage you to return any library books as soon as possible. The last library visit from classrooms will be June 8 & 9. This will allow our librarians time to wrap up the library and prepare for next year. Notices will be sent home as a reminder of any outstanding books.

It includes a replacement value (below actual cost) should the book not be found. Thank you for your help in this regard. We wish everyone a restful summer with lots of good reading!

Bradford Greenhouses Fundraiser

Until October 15, Bradford Greenhouses in Bradford and Barrie will give a percentage of all sales (excludes gift cards) made by TCS supporters back to the school in the form of a gift card! We always use this for an auction item at our Christmas Bazaar! Please make sure you say "TCS" when you shop here! Thanks!

<u>Potential Rental Opportunities at TCS Beyond August</u> <u>2017</u> TCS is currently open to talking with potential renters at this time for a new church renting. Church representatives can contact Mr. Berg.

<u>Unity Christian High School</u> invites you to book a tour and have all your questions answered! Book a tour by calling us at 705-792-6915 or by emailing us at info@unitychristianhigh.ca.

First Christian Reformed Church VBS

Join First CRC this year for a VBS adventure like no other! During the week of July 4-8, we are going deep down and exploring the truth of the gospel from the bottom of the ocean. Registration is open for JK-Gr. 6. For registration forms, see the TCS office or email, haydenregeling@gmail.com. So grab your goggles, step into your flippers, and dive in!

PITCH Opportunities

Grass Cutting Time!

Grass cutting has begun!! The more parents we have, the less of a load for everyone who helps! This is a great way to get some fresh air, and some PITCH hours at the same time! If you can help out, please email mandbhuitema@hotmail.com

Re-Source Thrift Shop Update!

Sorting Night Dates have been set for the whole summer! Please join us any nights that you are free between 7pm and 9pm! Sorting nights are as follows:

Thur. June 9 Mon. July 18 Thur. Sept. 1

Mon. June 20 Thur. Aug. 4 Thur. July 7 Mon. Aug. 15

Thriff Shop First Annual General Meeting and Volunteer Appreciation and Information Night—Please join us Tuesday, June 14 at 7pm at 28 Commerce Park Drive, Unit B, as we present our first Annual General Meeting and Appreciate the amazing support of our volunteers.

Save the date and stay tuned for more details!



Monday - CLOSED

Tuesday - 10 AM - 5 PM

Wednesday - 10 AM - 5 PM

Thursday - **10 AM - 9 PM**

Friday - 10 AM - 5 PM

Saturday - 10 AM - 5 PM

Sundays - CLOSED

Accepting donations during business hours. re-Source Thrift Shop Barrie South is a not-for-profit organization. We are 100% volunteer run, raising funds for local Christian education and local charities







HOMEWORK HIGHLIGHTS

Grades 4

Thur. June 9 Memory Work: Proverbs 2:9,10 (written)

Recorder Test: Bouffons (song 26) may play with or without accompaniment

Fri. June 10 Spelling Test: Unit 31

Bible Test: Psalms and Proverbs

Thur. June 16 Literature Test: Lion, Witch & Wardrobe

Fri. June 17 Spelling Test: Unit 32 Fri. June 25 Spelling Test: Unit 33

Grade 5

Fri. June 10 Math Test on Unit 10 Tue. June 14 Spelling Test: Unit 31

Wed. June 15 Memory Work: Matthew 6:19-26

Fri. June 17 Bible Test

Reading Around God's World goal due

Mon. June 20 Social Studies Test: Brazil

Tue. June 21 Science Centre Trip—please return

permission form **we have enough

volunteers for this trip.

Grade 6

Thur. June 9 Memory Work (Romans 12:1-2)

Fri. June 10 Math Unit 9 Test
Tue. June 14 French Presentations

Grade 7 & 8 parents please note that all assignments will now be found online on Schoology.